
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CHURCH PICNIC  (Rain or Shine) 
 

All are Welcome  -  Sunday, May 20th 
 

Games at 5pm and Dinner at 6pm 
 

Come join us and bring a vegetable, salad 
or dessert, an appetite, your family 

and friends! 

 

The flowers in the Sanctuary today are 
 in memory of Mr. & Mrs. Bernard L. Walton, Sr., 

given by their children. 

NOTE: 

There is a sign-up sheet on the Youth Bulletin board for those 

individuals or groups who would be willing to provide a 

Wednesday night meal for the Children & Youth Ministries.  

Sign-up and specify the meal that will be provided.  June 6th 

will be the last meal until school resumes.    

SEASON OF PRAYER FOR ASSOCIATIONAL MISSIONS 
 

We will be accepting donations for the “George Kissinger” Offering Fund,  
 

May 20th—May 27th 
 

Our goal is $1100.00  Won’t you please help us meet this goal? 

THANK YOU 
I want to thank my church family for the many prayers, cards, 
thoughts and well wishes during the past 2 months as I dealt with  
my back pain and surgery. Recovery is going well. 
God is good! 
Donna Phillips 
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BENNY RUSSELL AND THE PBA CONNECTION  

 

We are currently collecting a special offering for the PBA and, the WMU 

just celebrated Benny Russell’s birthday this week. If you are new to the 

church or to WMU, you may be wondering who Benny Russell is and why 

we celebrate her birthday. And, what in the world does that have to do 

with the PBA?  

 

Simply put, she was a devoted, lifelong member of Hampton Baptist 

Church.  Her work with missions should inspire us all.  Miss Benny  

Russell was born in 1856, just before the Civil War.  When the war 

came to Hampton, her mother evacuated with her two girls, Fannie  

and Benny, and went to Warrenton, NC to wait out the conflict.   

Later, the family returned to Hampton and Benny served the Lord there 

until her death (at 90) in 1946.  

 

In 1904, the Baptist churches on the Peninsula withdrew from  

various associations to form the NEW Peninsula Baptist Association. 

The church women followed suit and chose Benny Russell to be their 

first WMU leader, the Superintendent.  We now would call her a  

Director.  Miss Benny Russell served faithfully and capably for 25 years, 

inspiring WMU ladies to support missionaries such as her  

sister, Fannie, who served in Mexico.  

 

In 2004, a Benny Russell Scholarship Fund was established at the PBA 

Jubilee Celebration.  The money is used to help finance the  

education of men and women dedicating their lives to Christian  

service.  Our own Ryan Goude received this scholarship twice!  

 

GPBC has a special tie to Benny Russell through Paul Garber, who  

was our pastor for 15 years, 1978-1993. Miss Benny Russell was  

superintendent of Hampton Baptist Primary Sunday School  

Department for 40 years. She was Dr. Garber’s Sunday School teacher 

for one year when he was her only student!  What a witness she made 

on this young boy.  Miss Benny was also a close friend of the Garber 

family and generally ate Sunday dinner with them.  Paul remembers it 

was his task and privilege to escort her home after the meal.  

 

We support the PBA and the WMU in honor and memory of  
Miss Benny Russell.  

JOIN US: All ladies of the church are invited to attend our Benny 

Russell Birthday Celebration at the WMU Armstrong Circle  

Meeting on Tuesday, May 15th at 7:00 pm in the old fellowship 

hall.  Pennies will be collected for ministry scholarships. 
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